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DELAY IN PUBLICATION OF 
AUDITED RESULTS ANNOUNCEMENT AND 

DESPATCH OF ANNUAL REPORT 
 
Reference is made to the announcement of Wuling Motors Holdings Limited (the “Company”) dated 
31 March 2020 in relation to the unaudited annual results announcement of the Company and its 
subsidiaries (the “Group”) for the year ended 31 December 2019 (the “Preliminary Unaudited Results 
Announcement”). 
 
As disclosed in the Preliminary Unaudited Results Announcement, due to outbreak of the coronavirus 
(COVID-19) took place in the PRC since January 2020 and the imposition of travel control and 
mandatory quarantine requirements by the central and local government, the audit of the financial 
statements of the Group for the year ended 31 December 2019 (the “2019 Annual Results”) has been 
affected. In light of the recent development of COVID-19 pandemic and progress of the auditing 
process, the Company expects that additional time is required for the completion of the audit of the 
2019 Annual Results. The publication of the audited annual results announcement (the “Audited 
Results Announcement”) and the annual report (the “Annual Report”) for the year ended 31 December 
2019 will hence be delayed, and the Company expects it will not be able to despatch the Annual 
Report on or before 30 April 2020 according to Rule 13.46(2)(a) of the Rules Governing the Listing 
of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Stock Exchange”). The Company 
expects to publish the Audited Results Announcement and despatch the Annual Report to the 
shareholders of the Company on or before 15 May 2020 in accordance with the “Further Guidance on 
the Joint Statement in relation to Results Announcements in light of the COVID-19 Pandemic” 
released on 16 March 2020 by The Securities and Futures Commission and the Stock Exchange. 
 
Further announcement(s) will be made by the Company as and when necessary in case of any other 
material development in the completion of the auditing process and the publication of the Audited 
Results Announcement and the Annual Report. 
 
Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are advised to exercise caution when dealing in 
the securities of the Company. 
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